

Dear Wilson Wise Wolf Family:

Summer 2021

Summer can be one of the most relaxing times of the year to be with family and friends. At the same time, reading is an important activity that you can do with your child. Students that read over the summer show a significant academic advantage when they return to school over those that did not read. The OKCPS Foundation Summer Reading Challenge "Jump Into Reading" has begun. Students should log their reading minutes either on Beanstack by logging in on Clever or their reading log. To log minutes on Beanstack, log into Clever:

- Visit www.okcps.org and choose "Student Tools"
- On the left menu, click on "Resources (Login)."
- · Login to the Clever App with your school user name ID & password
- Student Username: firstname.lastname@okcps.org
- Password: XOstudent ID number (capital X; zero; ID number)

Students should count every minute they read, such as reading a magazine, a set of directions, closed-caption on the television, bulletin, reading with a sibling, sight word flashcards, comic book, newspaper, and material from electronic devices, and billboards—ALL reading counts! Then, when students return to campus at the beginning of the school year, they should turn in their reading logs to their teacher or the school office. School starts on August 9, beginning at 8:20 am. Students may be dropped off on the north side of the school building beginning at 8:00. All students in OKCPS DIST are offered free breakfast and lunch each school day. Our day ends at 3:10 pm. Parent pick-up is on the north side of the building, and the end of the line forms down Dewey Street. School supply lists can be picked in the school office the week of back-to-school.

Meet your child's teacher will be Thursday, August 5, Time TBA. The first Parent/Teacher/Student Conference Day will be on Thursday, September 30 from 3:30-6:30 pm. and Friday, October 1 from 8:00-12 noon. Fall Break is scheduled for October 11-15, and Thanksgiving Break is set for November 22-26. Winter Break will be December 20-January 3. Spring Break is March 14-18. Have a restful and safe summer, and remember Wilson Students are Positive, Respectful, demonstrate Integrity, are Determined, and strive for Excellence.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Margaret Saunders Simpson M.Ed.

Principal